Notice of Declaratory Statement

DEPARTMENT OF BUSINESS AND PROFESSIONAL REGULATION
Board of Cosmetology
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Board of Cosmetology has issued an order disposing of the petition for declaratory statement filed by Frank Coger on October 24, 2023. The following is a summary of the agency's disposition of the petition:
The Petitioner asks the Board the following questions: “Does the declaratory statement for File No. 2015-05697, apply to all licensed cosmetologists in the state of Florida?” “If Petitioner hires a licensed cosmetologist, may the employee use a blade to remove hair from the face and neck?” The Notice of Petition for Declaratory Statement was published in Vol. 50, No. 03, on January 04, 2023, in the Florida Administrative Register. The Board’s Order was filed on January 30, 2024. The Board, at its duly-noticed public meeting held on January 09, 2024, declined to issue a Declaratory Statement in response to Petitioner’s questions because Petitioner fails to aver any facts which demonstrate Petitioner’s standing to request a Declaratory Statement from the Board; fails to identify any facts or circumstances particular to Petitioner; and in addition, the Petition appears to be an attempt to obtain legal advice from the Board regarding a statement of general applicability. Therefore, the Petition for Declaratory Statement is denied.
A copy of the Order Disposing of the Petition for Declaratory Statement may be obtained by contacting: Krista Woodard, Executive Director, Board of Cosmetology, 2601 Blair Stone Road, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-0783, Krista.Woodard@myfloridalicense.com
